





BACKGROUND:

An existing wood box culvert located under 6th Avenue, approximately 300 feet south of F Street in
Eastside, failed in November 2015. A temporary repair was performed that minimized further
damage from occurring to 6th Avenue and potentially prevented damage occurring to the existing
utilities. However, it was determined that a permanent solution be designed, permitted and
constructed. As a result, on December 15, 2015, Council approved the design contract to Dyer
Partnership. Planning and design is approximately 90% complete. The engineer's estimate for this
project is $800,000. Staff investigated potential funding for this project and concluded that the
project can be funded through the current non-point source agreement with DEQ'’s State Revolving
Fund (SRF) program (otherwise referred to as the Sponsorship Option). The City qualified for up to
$2M of Sponsorship Option projects because of the DEQ loan for the Wastewater Treatment Plant 2
project. Because federal money originally funded the SRF loan program, Environmental Cross
Cutters must be performed for the project, while this has the potential to add additional costs during
the design and permitting phase, it will allow the City to obtain funds for construction. At the
February 7, 2017 Council Meeting, an amendment was approved to prepare the Cross Cutter
package. The budget for the 6% Avenue Bridge Culvert Replacement project is as follows:

Original Budget for Design $87,970
Amendment 1 to Include Cross Cutter Package $36,274
Total $124,244

Allowing a $10,00 contingency will bring the total cost of design and environmental permitting to
$134,244.

BUDGET IMPLICATIONS:

While it is anticipated that the construction of this project will be funded by a SRF source, funds to
perform the Environmental Cross Cutters are not eligible for reimbursement by SRF. The original
contract for design services including environmental processing, civil, geotechnical and structural,
($87,970) and the amendment to perform the cross cutter package ($36,274) was funded by the
Wastewater Improvement Fund, Department 810, and WW Emergency (29-810-530-3010). ltis
recommended that this additional amendment, a cost of $10,000, be funded from the same source
which would be bringing the total contract to $134,244.
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